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May 22, 2025
Jane Pfister, Grant Coordinator
Green Communities Division
Department of Energy Resources
100 Cambridge Street, Suite 1020
Boston, MA 02114

RE:  Town of Leverett 
CT ENE 2025ENEP01LEVCP0113

DOER PON-ENE2024-021

Dear Jane Pfister:
I would like to request that the Green Communities funds designated in the above referenced grant contract be redesigned to dedicate all the funds awarded to the Leverett Elementary School Duct Insulation and sealing project that was the majority of Leverett’s original application.  The funds that would originally have gone to support the Town Hall and Library for this project are requested to be dedicated to cover a cost shortage in the School portion of the project.  

The reason for this change is that the original project as planned utilized costs and incentives from an Eversource expediter (CET) that had not gotten the proper approvals from Eversource before the application.  Since the project kick off in November 2024, Eversource has reexamined the project and informed the Town that the incentives listed in the application are not accurate.  If this redirection of funding is approved, Eversource has approved the utility incentive now incorporated in the project and the energy conservation work at the School will be able to proceed.

The following items have taken place to allow this request to proceed:

1) There are no changes in the scope of work or energy savings for the School project.

2) CET is waiving their costs for the project, which drops the project total from $151,631.25 to $136,468.37. 

3) The overall grant request remains the same amount with the funds originally requested for the Library and Town Hall projects shifted to the Elementary School project. 

I have attached a revised grant spreadsheet for your review.  Thank you for your consideration of Leverett’s extension request.

Sincerely, 

Marjorie McGinnis

Administrator

cc:  Chris Mason, Regional Coordinator


